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This document provides a summary of the key changes between Anaheim Public Utilities’ (APU) 
current 2021 Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP), and APU’s prior Wildfire Mitigation Plan submitted 
in 2020. As part of its 2021 submission to the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (WSAB), APU 
incorporated applicable elements of the recommendations made by the WSAB in the Guidance 
Advisory Opinion for the 2021 Wildfire Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned Utilities and 
Cooperatives, issued on December 15, 2020.  Therefore, this summary document will point to key 
updates contained in APU’s current WMP.   
 
This document is intended to simplify the process of reviewing APU’s current WMP, but does not 
represent a comprehensive identification of every single update to APU’s WMP.  Further, this 
summary is not part of or a supplement to APU’s WMP.  Therefore, a full review of APU’s wildfire 
mitigation efforts should be based on the actual WMP.   

 
Changes from 2020 to 2021 WMP 

 

Section1 - Introduction 
 

• Section A – Added Table 1 - Attributes of APU, to provide an overview of APU’s service 
area and topology. 

• Section B – Updated references to the applicable WMP sections under Table 2 - Elements 
Consistent with SB901. Also added new Table 3 – Elements Consistent with WSAB 
Guidelines. 

Section 5 – Assessment of High Fire Threat in APU’s Electric Service Territory and 
Section 9 (F) – Undergrounding Power Lines 
 

• Added reference to a grant received by APU in February 2021 under the Hazard Mitigation 
Grant Program funded by FEMA for undergrounding of overhead lines in Tier 2 of APU’s 
service territory. 

 
Section 14 – Metrics, Monitoring and Reporting 
 

• Updated Figure 10 (WMP Incidents and Performance Metrics) to reflect 2020 data. 
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